MINUTES OF THE PLANNING AND ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE OF
STAVELEY TOWN COUNCIL

Wednesday 17 February 2016
Commencing at 6.00pm
In Room 1, The Speedwell Rooms, Inkersall Road, Staveley

Present:

Councillor B Dyke (Chair)
Councillor E Tidd
Councillor O Cauldwell 
Councillor K Davis

In attendance -    M Evans – Acting Town Clerk and Financial Officer


	
	
	ACTION

	ME/001/16

	PUBLIC SESSION
There were no members of the public present. 

	

	ME/002/16
	DECLARATIONS OF MEMBERS’ INTERESTS
There were no declarations of disclosable pecuniary interest by members of officers.  

	

	ME/003/16
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillor J Bacon, S Bagshaw and J Young.

	

	ME/004/16
	COUNCILLORS NOT PRESENT 
There were no Councillors not present. 

	

	ME/005/16
	DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS DEALT WITH BY MEMBERS SO AUTHORISED
A planning application for the demolition of buildings used for commercial purposes and the erection of five dwellings at Handleywood Farm, Whittington Road, Barrow Hill

The details were discussed and it was agreed that a copy be passed to Councillor L Derbyshire.  Comments to Chesterfield Borough Council by 25 February 2016. 

Members highlighted that the following applications may be submitted soon:

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Conversion of the Double Top into a Co-op. Potential issues relating to traffic and parking at Inkersall Primary Academy and The Den Nursery.  Also, the proximity of another Co-op store.

· The building of 400 dwellings on Bevan Drive, Inkersall. 

	

	ME/006/16
	A LIST OF PLANNING DECISIONS NOTIFIED BY CHESTERFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL
The list of planning decisions notified by Chesterfield Borough Council was available on the website: www.chesterfield.gov.uk/planningapplications

	

	ME/007/16
	STAVELEY WORKS SITE
The Acting Town Clerk and Financial Officer reported that he had contacted the Project Manager for the developers and he stated that Saint-Gobain are still in talks with Chatsworth Estates. 

The Project Manager promised that a written update will be sent to the Council shortly. 

	

	ME/008/16
	MARKAHM VALE UPDATE
The Acting Town Clerk and Financial Officer distributed a document, produced by Henry Boot Developments, reviewing the progress made at Markham Vale in 2015. 

There are now 19 occupiers on the site with the latest being Chesterfield company Meter Provida, creating 20 new jobs. 

The construction of the Seymour Link Road is due to complete during autumn 2016 opening up a further 70 acres of development land. 

	

	ME/009/16
	CHESTERFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL
Nothing to report. 

	

	ME/010/16


	DERBYSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL
Covered in the Markham Vale update. 
	


	ME/011/16
	HS2
The Acting Town Clerk and Financial Officer issued a briefing document, produced by HS2, which set out the proposed route in this area and the proposal to build an infrastructure depot at Staveley (slightly north west on the site of the old ironworks). 

	

	ME/012/16
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· Officers at Chesterfield Borough Council are recommending that the application for a fast food outlet at Wharf Lane is rejected.
· A representative of a developer had contacted the Council about proposals to build 400 dwellings at Duckmanton. 
	It was RESOLVED that he be invited to speak to Full Council.
· Derbyshire County Council have invited comments on their new Highways Strategy.  The Acting Town Clerk and Financial Officer is to prepare a briefing note. 
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